
   

 

   

 

 

 

City of Colusa California 

STAFF REPORT 

 

DATE: April 1, 2025 

TO: City of Colusa Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Sadie Ash, Grant Writer via Jesse Cain, City Manager 

 

AGENDA ITEM: 

Consideration of the Comprehensive Safety Action Plan (CSAP) – Funded by the Safe 
Streets for All (SS4A) Grant 

 

BACKGROUND ANALYSIS:   

 

In 2023, the City of Colusa was awarded funding under the Safe Streets for All (SS4A) 

federal grant program, administered by the U.S. Department of Transportation. The SS4A 

program aims to support regional, local, and Tribal initiatives to prevent roadway deaths and 

serious injuries. 

Colusa received this funding to develop a Comprehensive Safety Action Plan, a data-

informed, community-driven roadmap to achieve zero traffic-related fatalities and serious 

injuries on public roads within city limits. 

The plan was developed in collaboration with local stakeholders, regional partners, 

engineering consultants, and community members through a series of public workshops, 

surveys, and data analyses conducted throughout 2024. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT: There is no immediate fiscal impact from adopting the plan. Future 

projects identified within the plan will be individually brought forward for Council 

consideration, with identified funding sources. 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Council adopt the Resolution for the Comprehensive Safety 

Action Plan (CSAP) and authorize staff to submit the adopted plan to the U.S. Department of 



 

 

   

 

Transportation (USDOT) as a condition of project closeout and to support future 

implementation funding requests 

 

ATTACHMENT: 

Resolution 25- 

Summary with Link to Full Report 

Implementation Projects (Appendixes D & E from Full Report) 

 
 


